
 May – June 2020

Molcajete!

When you are sitting with a pastor in a Mexican restaurant, a 
sizzling molcejete shaped like a pig filled with an assortment of 
meats and vegetables in front of you, it's best just to enjoy! 
May and June saw us resuming our meetings. There were several 
churches that we interacted with via video and live chat, but it was
still sweet. Most of the meetings saw Lena and I apart, though. As 
you remember from our last letter, Lena was not permitted to 
travel by her doctors, so I went out alone on our presentations 
these two months. Fortunately, our good friends the Stowes in 
Texas, as well as many churches, helped with lodging while I was 
there. There were also a lot of goodies given to me along the way. 
I suppose they figured that without Lena, I was going to starve. 
God was good, though, and I had plenty to enjoy while away from 
my wife's cooking. 
God provided a week's reprieve to be with my wife at the end of 
May. It was a much needed time together, and kept me going for 
the next month, where I was in Indiana, Iowa, and Michigan. We 
had good meetings (and good food), and I was able to go out with 
a couple of the pastors to visit door-to-door. Though some of the 
churches were small, it is encouraging to see how God is working 
and growing churches in this country. It is with God to work 
through the many or the few. God supplies for us, and He can do 
so with a church of few just as He can with a church of many. 
Lena and the baby are doing well! Praise the Lord that none of the 
doctors' fears have come to fruition! We know that is due to the 
many, many prayers that have been said on their behalves, and we 
thank you all so very much for praying for them. Please continue 
to pray for as normal and as natural of a delivery as possible. We 
are in the final stretch!
We praise the Lord for two new churches to support us since our 
last prayer letter! We are getting close to being 25% supported! 
Please pray that we would reach that level by summer's end.

In Christ, 
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prayer requests:

* Fill July and beginning of 
August with local meetings
* God to use us
* Healthy pregnancy and birth 
* Churches to take us on support
* Lena's green card application 
* Safety in travels 
* Vehicle/trailer maintenance

Praises:
* God gave safety in travels 
during May and June
* Two new churches took us on 
for support


